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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Tuesday 5th July 2016 @ 7.00pm
Present
Staff

Tom Weake - GP

Liz Wilson – Practice Manager

Caroline Moyses – Admin
PPG Members
Laverne Caddy - Chair

Ian McAllister – Vice Chair

Katie Sainsbury

Lesley Clayton

Liz Keasley – Joint Secretary

Margaret Estlick

Paul Lindsay
Rik Evans

Ruth Varker – Joint Secretary

Apologies
Jody Wilson
Phil Carson (resignation)
The meeting was led by Mr Caddy, PPG Chair.

The minutes of the previous meeting (04/05/2016) were distributed with the agenda for this evening.

Matters Arising

The meeting began with an introduction to familiarise everyone with new and old members.  New members issued with confidentiality statement for signing.  New members asked for short biography for Practice website – email to Caroline please. Caroline.moyses@nhs.net
The pulmonary rehabilitation programme was discussed and the reason for one not being available in Truro was due to lack of premises.  Caroline to contact Daniel Brant (Respiratory Nurse) to discuss this situation and suggestion of venues – bring to next meeting. (emailed 06/07/16)

Points discussed:

Coffee Morning/Joint PPG – Threespires

It was suggested to work with Three Spires PPG to have joint coffee mornings on a regular basis in the Resource Room at THP.  Laverne to contact Penny at Three Spires to arrange.  These coffee mornings could be used to promote the PPG or any other necessary practice information for patients ie eConsult service now being provided.
A small advert to be placed in the West Briton when dates have been arranged.  Ian kindly offered to place the advert.

Mr Caddy made a suggestion regarding having a marquee on Lemon quay to promote the PPG – consider a joint venture with Three Spires PPG.  Mr Caddy to contact Penny to confirm interest.

Advertisement in the West Briton - ?Ian maybe able to help when he joins us again.

KCCG

There has been no outcome from the KCCG regarding contract negotiations, though the physiotherapy Any Qualified Provider contract has been signed through to April 2017.  Contract to be discussed at the next meeting and a letter will then be sent to the KCCG if certain services are decommissioned within Practice. 

Computer system/ Telephone system
We will be moving over to SystemOne.  There has been a delay with this as problems have arisen with transferring of databases.  These issues have now been resolved.  Three Spires will transition over first, with us to follow. (this will now happen in October 2016)
Patients will need to re-register for online access services and this could be a promotion for the PPG.

The new telephone system will now go ahead, we are just waiting for a date.  This will a completely new type of system and hopefully will alleviate patient problems getting through to the Practice.
KCCG PPG email

Resignation received from Phil Carson due to change of working pattern.  He wished the group well.  The PPG would like it noted and Phil contacted to thank him for his contribution over the past few years and that he would be welcome back at any time. (emailed 06/07/16)
PPG Budget

£1019 in the PPG budget at present.  Payment due soon. 
Any Other Business
A secretary is needed for the PPG.  This will just involve minute taking and sending to Caroline who will then forward to PPG members.  This is to lessen the administrative burden on Caroline.  Ruth Varker and Liz Keasley both agreed to do this jointly (thank you from Caroline!).  Caroline will still arrange for agenda to be sent prior to each meeting.

We revisited the ‘Zero Suicide’ project.  Ian explained to other members about this service.  Training for GP’s available.  There is a multidisciplinary mental health hub meeting at the Practice on a regular basis and it was decided that Rebecca Osborne (from the Zero Suicide project) could attend and provide information and training during one of these meetings.  Liz to let Ian know of available dates of hub meetings and he can liaise with Rebecca to arrange a suitable date.  Information to be added to the website and Facebook page regarding this project and ASSIST. 

Pharmacy issues – these seem to have now subsided following the PPG meeting with members of chemist involved.  This has been a very positive outcome and has seen ways of working amended to improve the service.

Could everyone please read the Terms of Reference document and this will be discussed at the next meeting, with any necessary amendments put forward.

Extended hours – the Practice provides extended hours in the form of early morning appointments which are extremely popular.  Late evening appointments did not see such a great uptake.  Early mornings now provided by GP, phlebotomy and Nursing.

Caroline explained about the PPG being part of the National Association of Patient Participation Groups.  Login details to be provided to PPG members.

If you have any ideas on how to bring the PPG forward please bring along to the next meeting.
Date of next meetings; to be held at the Lander Conference Room:

Thursday 8th September 2016

Tuesday 1st November 2016

The meetings will be held at 7.00pm.
MEETING CLOSED: 8.30pm
Minutes by Caroline Moyses
Info for group:

http://www.napp.org.uk/
http://www.patients-association.com/
